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Department of Human Resources

POLICY & GUIDANCE MEMORANDUM 
#2007-02: Offer Letters and Electronic Communications with Prospective Faculty and Staff 



In a recent decision, the Superior Court held that e-mail communication can modify the terms of a prior written agreement and create new legally enforceable obligations—even if the initial agreement contains a provision stating that it could only be modified in writing and signed by both parties:
In this modern age, this Court considers e-mail communications, in which the sender and recipient are clearly identified, to constitute writings. And when there is a string of e-mails, each signed off by two people * * * this Court considers the entire string to be a writing signed by both parties.
Hiring departments should use caution when communicating with prospective candidates and newly hired faculty and staff via e-mail about matters that should more properly be the subject of a formal, written clarification or amendment to an offer letter.
The Department of Human Resources has sample offer letters for a variety of positions.  For additional information, please contact the Department of Human Resources at 7-5150.
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